

MEETING: TRANSPORTATION PLANNING COMMITTEE

DATE: Thursday, September 21st, 2023

TIME: 10:00 am- 12:00 pm

LOCATION: Remote via Zoom/phone

CONTACT PERSON: Paul Thompson, 541-682-4405

INFORMATION: <u>+1 (669) 900-9128</u> Meeting ID: 930 0736 8475 Passcode: 520413

## TPC AGENDA

1.	Call to order, introductions, agenda review	5 minutes
2.	Comments from the public	15 minutes
3.	Quadrennial MPO Certification Review Report	10 minutes
4.	Safe Lane Coalition Report	5 minutes
5.	Transportation Options Update	10 minutes
6.	Transportation Improvement Project (TIP) Changes	5 minutes
	See attachment	
7.	Recommended MPC Bylaws Amendment Adding Coburg to CFEC Governance Structure	10 minutes
8.	Transportation, Housing, and Urban Development (THUD) Appropriations Letter of Support – Request TPC's Recommendation for MPC Approval	10 minutes
	See attachment – action required	
9.	Link Lane/Transit Development Plan Update	10 minutes

## October 5, 2023

The Honorable Kevin McCarthy

Speaker

House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Kay Granger Chair, U.S. House Committee on Appropriations

Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Steve Scalise

Majority Leader

House of Representatives Washington, D.C. 20515

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro

Ranking Member, U.S. House Committee on

Appropriations

Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Speaker McCarthy, Majority Leader Scalise, Chair Granger, and Ranking Member DeLauro:

The Central Lane Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) would like to express our concerns surrounding the Fiscal Year (FY) 2024 House Transportation, Housing and Urban Development (THUD) Appropriations bill. Our organization is writing to request the House of Representatives reconsider or remove the proposed transportation funding cuts in the THUD Appropriations bill, to uphold the commitments made under the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act (IIJA) and support the continued development of our nation's transportation infrastructure.

As an organization comprised of members committed to enhancing transportation, we believe that these steep funding reductions will undermine the progress made through the IIJA and hinder the advancement of our nation's transportation infrastructure. The IIJA presented a transformative opportunity to modernize our country's transportation systems. However, the current House THUD appropriations bill poses a serious threat to the funding provided under the IIJA. The proposed bill slashes funding for critical transportation and housing programs by a staggering 38 percent, compromising the effectiveness and potential of these vital initiatives.

One of the most concerning aspects of this bill is that several critical grant programs, including the Rebuilding American Infrastructure with Sustainability and Equity (RAISE) grants, National Infrastructure Project Assistance (Mega) grants, and Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvement (CRISI) grants, would not receive any appropriations in FY 2024 if this bill is approved. These programs have consistently demonstrated their impact and importance in promoting sustainable infrastructure, fostering equity, and supporting economic growth in communities across the country.

Many of the programs currently under threat have a history of being oversubscribed. The RAISE grant program received applications totaling \$15 billion for eligible projects, despite having only \$2.26 billion available this year. The demand for these grants is evident, and it is crucial that we ensure sufficient funding to meet the needs of our communities.

Furthermore, funding for essential entities such as the Federal Transit Administration's Capital Investment Grants (CIG) is being significantly reduced. These cuts directly impede the enhancement of public transportation, jeopardize the improvement of services, and hamper nationwide connectivity.

As the bill proceeds to the full House, we hope that this measure will be opposed, and that the House will advocate for a comprehensive funding bill that upholds the commitments made under the IIJA. Your support for a fully funded FY 2024 THUD appropriations bill will demonstrate your dedication to our nation's infrastructure and the well-being of constituents.

We request you to consider our concerns and actively work towards preserving the funding necessary to build and maintain an efficient and effective transportation system. We are grateful for your attention to this matter and appreciate your ongoing commitment to representing the interests of the nation.

Sincerely,

Steve Moe Metropolitan Policy Committee, Chair Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Project Changes
Transportation Planning Committee (TPC) – Central Lane MPO
September 21, 2023

Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) Project Changes Transportation Planning Committee (TPC) – Central Lane MPO September 14, 2023

It is proposed that TPC recommend the following changes to the Metropolitan Policy Committee (MPC).

[none]

TPC is authorized to formally approve the following proposed changes. Approval is contingent upon completion of the public review period as specified in the individual descriptions. Changes approved by TPC will be forwarded to MPC for their information only.

Project Name: Franklin Blvd a Partnership to Rebuild and Revive a Corridor

**Applicant:** City of Eugene **STIP Key Number:** 22596

**Description:** The Franklin Boulevard Transformation project will provide a multi-modal complete street across both cities of Eugene and Springfield to better serve the facility's users. From 11th Ave in Eugene to Mississippi Ave in Springfield. Work includes repaving the street, reduce travel lanes, construct bikeways on both sides of the street, construct a dedicated bus lane, add roundabouts to key intersections, and reconstruct sidewalks and sidewalk access ramps. The project will also include traffic signal work at select intersections, lighting, stormwater facilities, and landscaping.

**Funding:** \$35,464,174.75 (RAISE, Surface Transportation Block Grant-Urban, Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Improvement, local funds)

**Proposed Changes:** Slip preliminary engineering phase from 2023 to 2024; Cancel 2023 right of way acquisition, 2023 utility relocation, and 2024 construction phases from the 2021-2024 TIP; Add 2025 right of way acquisition, 2025 utility relocation, and 2026 construction phases to the 2024-2027 TIP. **Notes on Changes:** Based on most recent conversations with Federal Highways an agreement will not be in place until the end of September.

**Action:** These changes are requested by City of Eugene. CLMPO approved the original project scope for inclusion in the TIP. Any changes must be approved by the MPO upon consideration of the federal requirements of <u>Title 23 U.S.C. 450.326</u>. MPO approval signifies that this project is consistent with the <u>goals and objectives</u> of the MPO's Regional Transportation Plan and meets the federal requirements for inclusion in the TIP.

Public review period: September 11 – September 25, 2023

MPC has authorized MPO staff to approve certain types of pro	oject changes. The following proposals were
approved by MPO staff, or will be approved upon completion	of the public review period (as necessary):

approved by will a stay, or will be approved apor	recompletion of the public review period (as necessary).
	[none]
Comments received:	
	[none]

It is proposed that TPC recommend the following changes to the Metropolitan Policy Committee (MPC).

## [none]

TPC is authorized to formally approve the following proposed changes. Approval is contingent upon completion of the public review period as specified in the individual descriptions. Changes approved by TPC will be forwarded to MPC for their information only.

Project Name: Franklin Blvd a Partnership to Rebuild and Revive a Corridor

**Applicant:** City of Eugene **STIP Key Number:** 22596

**Description:** The Franklin Boulevard Transformation project will provide a multi-modal complete street across both cities of Eugene and Springfield to better serve the facility's users. From 11th Ave in Eugene to Mississippi Ave in Springfield. Work includes repaving the street, reduce travel lanes, construct bikeways on both sides of the street, construct a dedicated bus lane, add roundabouts to key intersections, and reconstruct sidewalks and sidewalk access ramps. The project will also include traffic signal work at select intersections, lighting, stormwater facilities, and landscaping.

**Funding:** \$35,464,174.75 (RAISE, Surface Transportation Block Grant-Urban, Congestion Mitigation and Air Quality Improvement, local funds)

**Proposed Changes:** Slip preliminary engineering phase from 2023 to 2024; Cancel 2023 right of way acquisition, 2023 utility relocation, and 2024 construction phases from the 2021-2024 TIP; Add 2025 right of way acquisition, 2025 utility relocation, and 2026 construction phases to the 2024-2027 TIP. **Notes on Changes:** Based on most recent conversations with Federal Highways an agreement will not be in place until the end of September.

**Action:** These changes are requested by City of Eugene. CLMPO approved the original project scope for inclusion in the TIP. Any changes must be approved by the MPO upon consideration of the federal requirements of <u>Title 23 U.S.C. 450.326</u>. MPO approval signifies that this project is consistent with the <u>goals and objectives</u> of the MPO's Regional Transportation Plan and meets the federal requirements for inclusion in the TIP.

Public review period: September 11 – September 25, 2023

MPC has authorized MPO staff to approve certain types of project changes. The following proposals were approved by MPO staff, or will be approved upon completion of the public review period (as necessary):

	[none]
Comments received:	
	[none]